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Summary of the meeting held on October 16, 2014
The Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security (CSH), Ambassador Andrés González Díaz, Permanent Representative of Colombia to the OAS, chaired this regular meeting of the Committee.
The statutory quorum was reached with the presence of the representatives of Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Saint Lucia, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and Venezuela.
The recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2014/CP_CSH_1589_10-16-2014.MP3. 
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document CP/CSH-1589/14 rev. 1, was adopted by the Committee with no changes.
2. Continued consideration of the presentation by the Department of Public Security of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security on the Inter-American Public Security Information and Knowledge Network

On October 9, the Committee heard a presentation on the Inter-American Public Security Information and Knowledge Network given by Dr. Paulina Duarte, Director of the Department Public Security (CP/CSH-1587/14). 

Owing to the fact that on that occasion there was insufficient time to listen to observations from member states, the topic was again included on the order of business of the meeting covered by this summary.

In their remarks, delegations put forward various questions, observations, and recommendations, including the following:
· The proposal was being analyzed by the governments of member states.
· They asked how countries would benefit from the information collected by the Network.
· They said that it was their understanding that the information network functioned by stages:  Stage one was receipt of information; stage two was to prepare public policy proposals based on that information.
· What part would the CSH play? Would there be discussions? Would states be requested to provide information?
· The CSH could serve as a facilitator to enable dialogue between academia and civil society.
· Would progress and mid-term reports be provided? Would the project be self-funding? Could the information be donated to member states so that they could sell it to members of the public, think tanks, and others?
· They looked forward to receiving the announced questionnaire.
· They underscored the importance of tools of this nature.
· They asked where the original proposal came from. Was this a mandate or an initiative of the Department of Public Security? Overlapping efforts should be avoided.
· A system of this nature already existed in Central America.
· They expressed thanks for the proposal and said that it met the request from the ministers of foreign affairs.
· They said that they had comments concerning matters of form that they would bring to the attention of the Department in due course. 
· They said that it was as well to do technical work and not to focus exclusively on policy dialogue.
· They asked what the core role of the CSH should be from the point of view of policy follow-up.
· They asked what the relationship between the network and the existing statistics observatory would be.

In concluding, Dr. Duarte said that the Network would work with the countries that wished to join it and that the CSH would be the setting for the routine interaction between the General Secretariat and member states. The General Secretariat had the responsibility to present information and any other projects and member states had the authority to provide the information that the Secretariat needed to work on such projects. She added that, ideally, reports would be published biannually with consolidated data, notwithstanding which, information would be available to states in real time. She said that the purpose was to have a program that addressed the needs of states in that area.
3. Consideration of the Work Plan and Calendar of Activities of the CSH

After the delegations offered observations and recommendations on the document presented by the Chair, the Work Plan was approved by the Committee on the understanding that it was a roadmap, a working document that will be adapted in line with the Committee's needs and circumstances. In the course of presenting the Work Plan, the Chair noted that his main objective was to help visualize, program, and organize the activities of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, a subsidiary organ of the Permanent Council, while keeping ever in mind other activities and efforts being pursued in the security arena by the Organization and its organs, agencies, and entities.
The Work Plan and Calendar of Activities of the CSH for 2014–2015 was thus approved and distributed as document CP/CSH-1583/14 rev. 2.
4. Presentations on activities of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security

First came a presentation by the Director of the Department of Public Security, Dr. Paulina Duarte on the “Inter-American Program for the Prevention of Violence and Crime”, which was subsequently distributed as document CP/CSH-1590/14.


In their observations, the delegations mentioned, inter alia:
· The Program takes a very positive approach and reflects what the states have been working on for the past decade, in terms of not treating all countries and their internal regions alike, but reaching out to communities in order to become acquainted with their individual realities. The problems of separate regions within each country should be treated differently even if common denominators are identified.
· The importance of a gender perspective. 
· The Program is on the right track in terms of the need to manage the issue from the point of view of prevention. The Program is the fruit of the efforts of all the parties involved. Interagency coordination is needed to achieve optimal results with young people and to produce a multiplier effect. 
· Emphasis is needed on work with young people. Particular attention should be given to education and employment in the case of young people in trouble with the law.
· Violence prevention is a priority for their governments, hence the importance of the project.
· Violence should not be combated with violence. It was necessary to move away from hard-line, police-based methods, and advance a prevention-based approach 
· They were in favor of holding the meeting of experts proposed by the Department of Public Security. At that meeting there would perhaps be more input, not only from other countries in the region, but from the rest of the world, to evaluate information resources and consider new approaches in relation to such matters.
· The delegation of Mexico offered to host the meeting.
· They warned of the importance of regarding youth as victims, as opposed to a cause of the problem, in order to avoid young people being regarded as criminals. Stigmatization should be avoided.
· Serious measures and policies were needed to stop trafficking in firearms, which was mainly controlled by sophisticated criminal organizations comprising adults.
· They stressed the participatory aspect of the program, as it was necessary to involve implementers. 
· There should be a shift from repression (imprisonment) to prevention, taking into account the aspect of reintegration without stigmatization as it was not fair for a person to be dogged by their mistakes for the rest of their lives.
· They said that they valued scientific efforts to address the problem of violence and crime. 
· They enthusiastically welcomed and reiterated their support for the program, which they characterized as a pilot initiative.
· Next came the presentation by Antonio Lomba of the Executive Secretariat of CICAD on the “Drug Treatment Courts” program: 
http://www.cicad.oas.org/Main/Template.asp?File=/fortalecimiento_institucional/dtca/main_eng.asp.

In their remarks on the subject, delegations responded positively to the presentation, the Program's results, and the option that it seeks to provide for offenses committed by drug-dependent individuals in terms of offering treatment and rehabilitation under court supervision as an alternative to incarceration.
5. Other business

· The delegation of El Salvador informed the Committee about the establishment in that country of the National Council on Citizen Security and Coexistence: http://www.presidencia.gob.sv/gobierno-presenta-al-consejo-nacional-de-seguridad-ciudadana-y-convivencia/.
· The delegation of the Dominican Republic repeated its invitation to the delegations to participate in events to celebrate Dominicanidad (“Dominican-ness”)
· The Chair of the Committee reported on the roll-out in Colombia of the “Shock Plan” (Plan de Choque) to fight crime in 11 of the country's departmental capital cities: http://wp.presidencia.gov.co/Noticias/2014/Octubre/Paginas/20141014_03-Presidente-Santos-lanza-plan-choque-para-combatir-delito-en-11-ciudades.aspx
· There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting.
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